PUBLIC NOTICE
Town of Manheim
Planning Board

Public Hearing on Site Plan Review and SEQRA Review for National Grid Substation Project

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National Grid (“National Grid”) has submitted Applications for Site Plan Review and for a Special Use Permit  for the construction and operation of a substation on property north of Cemetery Road and east of Snells Bush Road in the Town of Manheim (Tax ID: 115.2-1-57.4) (the “Project”).
PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the Planning Board of the Town of Manheim, will conduct a combined Public Hearing in connection with the Site Plan review and pursuant to the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA) on the proposed Project.
PLEASE TAKE FURTHER NOTICE that the public hearing will be held by the Planning Board on November 28, 2023, at 6:00 P.M. at the Manheim Town Hall, 6356 St. Rt. 167, Dolgeville, New York, for the purpose of providing an opportunity for interested individuals to comment on the proposed Project. 
The public may attend in person or may view or listen to the meeting remotely via Zoom. Please contact the Town Clerk to obtain the information to attend virtually. Written comments addressed to the Planning Board will also be accepted until December 6, 2023. Written comments may be mailed to the Town Office address, P.O. Box 32, Dolgeville, New York 13329 or emailed to the Town Clerk at mantownclerk@cnymail.com. For written comments to be considered by the Planning Board, your name and home address must be included. The hearing zoom conference sign-in information will be available on the Town website or by contacting the Town Clerk. 
A Planning Board Meeting will immediately follow the public hearing.
By Resolution of the Planning Board
Date:
Carrie Rockwell, Town Clerk
